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1 February 2016

Dear Sir/Madam

Marriner Street-west and Wakefield Avenue Enhancements

Thank you for responding to the consultation and providing comment regarding the above project.

Since writing to all the submitters on the Marriner St-west project, the plan included the provision of
two mobility parking spaces on Marriner Street. It has now been brought to our attention that these
spaces do not provide sufficient protection for people with disabilities, and that we should have been
using the guidance contained in AS/NZS 2890 (Set):2009, which requires a wider space for mobility
parking. The design has been updated to reflect this guidance and now proposes installing 3.2 metre
wide mobility parking spaces on the side roads. There continues to be two spaces provided, one on
Marriner Street (east) and one on Nayland Street (west). The area which was originally proposed to
be used as mobility spaces has now been changed to time restricted parking for all vehicles. The
amended plan shows the revised layout as outlined above.

You can view the amended plan online at http://ccc.govt.nz/assets/Documents/The-
Council/HYS/2016/february/Sumner-Masterplan-Plan-for-Board-Approval.PDF.  We apologise for any
confusion, and if you have any questions in relation to this please feel free to contact me.

Decision making process
A report seeking the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board's approval for the Marriner Street-west and
Wakefield Avenue enhancements will be presented to the Board on 17 February 2016, the meeting
starting at 3.30pm.

The agenda for this meeting can be viewed online from the afternoon of 12 February 2016 at:

http://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/meetings-agendas-and-minutes/agendas-and-minutes-2016/

The meeting is a public forum and anyone is welcome to attend.  However, if you would like to speak
to the Board prior to it making a decision at this meeting, you will need to seek speaking rights by
contacting the Community Board Adviser, Jo Daly on (03) 941 6601 or email jo.daly@ccc.govt.nz at
least one week prior to the meeting.

Meeting details for Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board
Date: Wednesday 17 February 2016
Time: Meeting starts at 3.30pm
Venue: Boardroom, 180 Smith Street, Linwood

Project timeframes
If the plan is approved by the Community Board it is expected that works will commence in February
2017 and take approximately five months to complete.

Further information
If you have any questions about the proposed plan to be considered by the Community Board, or
would like more information, please contact me on (03) 941 5938 or tara.king@ccc.govt.nz

Yours sincerely

Tara King
Senior Engagement Advisor


